# Mid-Shore Intergroup Minutes – June 11, 2025 Church of the Brethren, 412 S. Harrison St., Easton, MD 21601

#### **Attendees**

Anne E., Eye Opener, Queenstown (zoom) Jimmy C., Seeking Serenity, Cambridge

Barbara W., Tues Big Book, Easton

Jim R., Oxford Group, Oxford

Ben C, Tuesday Night Queenstown

John Mc., BYOL, Treasurer

Bob N., As Bill Sees It, Stevensville Macon H., Tuesday Night, Easton Brian, Zoom Matt S., Vice Chair, Easton (zoom)

Christy T., Zoom Meg G., Chair, Hillsboro

Chuck R., Corrections Megan W., Tues Night Beginner, Queenstown

David S., Thursday, St. Michaels Nancy A., Secretary, Queenstown

Gary Z., Wed Night Beginners, Easton Natalie, Zoom
Gy, Zoom Pat G., Hillsboro

Jim C., Kent Island Zoom, Chester Rose R., Tilghman Acceptance

## Opening, Agenda and Quorum

The meeting was opened with reading Tradition 2 and the Declaration of Unity. Introductions were made. A quorum of 16 was present.

## Chair - Meg G.

- A written report for May 2025 was distributed and posted on the Intergroup website page.
- There will be a Steering Committee meeting on June 29, 2025 which will be the transition meeting and will introduce new positions. All Officers and Committee Chairs are encouraged to attend.

## Treasurer - John McQ - Treasurer's Report for May 31, 2025

Contributions Received -0-Literature Sales 39.22 Total Expenses 1,121.11 Ending Checking Balance \$73,63.42 CD Account \$5,177.62

A motion was made to accept the April Treasurer's report. The motion was seconded and unanimously passed.

### Secretary - Nancy A.

A motion was made to approve the May 14, 2025 Minutes as amended. The motion was seconded and unanimously passed.

### Finance Committee - Jim R. - No report

### **Activities - Anne E.**

- Founders Day Picnic was held June 8, 2025 at Tuckahoe State Park and was a huge success.
- The Activities Committee's new chair is Sandy with Rachel and Crystal on the committee.

## Website - Megan W.

- 974 Visits to the Website since the last report, 446 were unique visits, 28% returning, 80% on mobile devices.
- Megan is creating a new page with anniversaries. Ask your homegroups to send their anniversaries to <a href="mailto:info@midshoreintergroup.org">info@midshoreintergroup.org</a> if they would like their anniversary listed.

## Office Manager & Literature - Larry R. absent.

• The written report is available

#### Corrections - Chuck R.

- Chuck R. is stepping down and a new Chair is needed. Please announce at your meetings.
- The detention centers that are active are well attended and managed well.

## Treatment Committee - Barbara W.

- Barb is stepping down and a new Chair is needed.
- Christy and Gy are continuing with Bridging the Gap.
- Jenny is recruiting for Whitsitt. Need volunteers to bring meetings in.
- Homegroups have made commitments to go to Warwick.

### Nominating Committee - Nancy A. and Gary Z.

- Meg G. stood for Chair of the Midshore Intergroup for the next two years. There were no nominations from the floor. Meg was voted in by acclamation.
- John McQ stood for Treasurer of the Midshore Intergroup for the next two years. There were no nominations from the floor. John was voted in by acclamation.
- Anne E. stood for Secretary of the Midshore Intergroup for the next two years. There were no nominations from the Floor. Anne was voted in by acclamation.
- Nancy A. and Gary Z. both stood for Vice Chair of the Midshore Intergroup for the next two years. A secret ballot vote was taken. Nancy A. was voted in with a vote of 12 to 6.

#### **New Business**

A motion was made that all Intergroup Reps receive a copy of the new service manual. The motion was seconded and carried.

Mark T. spoke about the International Convention and that there will be virtual access. He asked if the Intergroup would want to locate a venue and allow people to view the convention virtually. It was decided that the virtual component will be announced at meetings. We will put the information on our website.

Meg thanked everyone for their participation these past two years. The Intergroup's purpose is to make A.A. available and accessible to all who need help. We have accomplished a lot these past two years. Below is a summary of some of our accomplishments.

- The Finance Committee is an official standing committee.
- Created the first budget for MSIG.
- Established a Prudent Reserve
- Streamlined Committee Work
- Separated Corrections and Treatment Committees

- Got new floors in the Intergroup office.
- Held successful, well attended activities.
- Making contributions to the churches we use.
- Began a campaign for outreach to the Professional Community
- Accepting credit card payments
- Established a Summary of Motions
- Kept the Bylaws Updated

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Nancy A., Secretary